Division of the Budget Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612

Adam Proffitt, Director



Phone: (785) 296-2436 larry.campbell@ks.gov http://budget.kansas.gov

Laura Kelly, Governor

February 1, 2021

The Honorable Blake Carpenter, Chairperson House Committee on Elections Statehouse, Room 149C-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Carpenter:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2162 by House Committee on Elections

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2162 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2162 would amend existing law to require decennial census data from the actual enumeration conducted by the United States Bureau of the Census and used for the apportionment of the U.S. House of Representatives to be used in adopting senatorial and representative district boundaries. The bill is a follow-up to a constitutional amendment passed by the voters in November 2019 that removed the requirement of the adjustment of the census by the Secretary of State.

According to the Office of the Secretary of State, enactment of HB 2162 would have no fiscal effect on the agency.

Sincerely,

Adam Proffitt

Director of the Budget

- C.- +